Dear Fourth Grader,

Welcome to room 202! What an exciting year 4th grade is going to be.  Your year will be filled with new challenges, expectations, and accomplishments. Be ready to work hard, become part of a classroom community, grow as a learner, and most of all, have fun. I look forward to seeing you on our first day back, Monday, August 29.  

I’m excited to get to know all of you, but for now I will tell you a little bit about myself. The 2022-2023 school year will be my 21st  year of teaching. Besides fourth grade, I have also taught 2, 5, and 6 grade. Out of all these grade levels, fourth is my favorite, though. I have two sons, Dominick, who is 15 and going into 10th grade, and Anthony, who is 13 and going into 8th grade. They love to play sports and are on many organized sports teams (football, cross country, basketball, lacrosse, and track). They are very adventurous and keep me extremely busy. I’m sure you’ll hear plenty of stories about them once school starts. In my free time I enjoy working out, watching my sons’ sports teams, reading, and cooking. 
This has been an extremely exciting summer! We went on a cruise to Alaska. My favorite part of the trip was taking a helicopter to a glacier and then dog sledding. I really felt like I was part of the Iditarod races. I hope that we can read the story Stone Fox together this year so you can learn all about this race that takes place in Alaska, and I can share my pictures to help you get a real sense of the experience😊   We also went to Lake Placid, NY, for a week and stayed in a house between Lake Placid and Mirror Lake. The scenery was breath taking. I cannot wait to tell you all the details when I see you on the first day! In addition, we went on a yearly camping trip to Knoebles with six other families in our neighborhood.  This is always a blast, but very exhausting.  I look forward to hearing all about your adventures this summer. 
One thing I am really excited about for the upcoming school year is we will have a ClearTouch panel in our classroom! Some of you may have had one in your classroom last year, and if not, maybe you were lucky enough to use it during library with Mrs. Burger! 
The specials schedule has not been finalized yet, but I will send that information out as soon as I have it. I know it’s so exciting to find out what day you will go to art, music, quest, library, and gym! I do know our specials are at 2:15 and our recess/lunch block is 11-12. We go to recess first this year. We’ll have a snack in the afternoon since lunch is on the early side. 
First Day Materials

· All items from 4th grade Groveland supply list (attached to my welcome email)
· A chapter book

· A healthy snack

· Your sketchbook/smock 
· A memorable object/keepsake/photo from your summer 
I would like you to bring in some things other than supplies to school with you each day. These are not things that can be bought at a store, but instead they come from within you.  Having these four items will help you to achieve success in school. Please bring with you 

· A positive attitude
· An open mind to accept challenges and responsibilities
· An eagerness to learn
· Organization and preparation skills
I hope you enjoy the rest of your summer! I will be in touch again before your first day! 😊
Mrs. Paone
